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Matters discussed











1
Welcome and Introductions (including Chair for meeting)

Andrew Cruickshank kindly offered to act as Chair for the evening.

2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 13 October 2016 (pre circulated)

2.1
Approval of the 13 October draft minutes was proposed by Dorothy Hooper and seconded 
by Rachel McNeill.

3
Matters arising from minutes/ update on action points
3.1
Action points 1, 2 and 3 were progressed and are included on the agenda for further 
discussion later in the meeting.

3.2
All documents/links had been issued as noted at action points 4, 6, 7 and 8.

3.3
Action points 5 and 8 - Dorothy confirmed that she had chased Waitrose re fundraising and 
had contacted all local Councillors regarding the planned bus service curtailment and signed 
the petition, though the curtailment has now gone ahead.  The parent concerned has passed 
on her thanks for the school's and Parent Council's input.  

4
Head Teacher Report
4.1
Maura McNeil provided her report, as summarised below:

· P7s being visited by staff to smooth curricular links;

· S1 parents' night had high (86%) attendance.  Started homework club (providing ICT access) with a view to this being built up and S2s being brought in.  Parent focus group well attended and positive;

· S2 interim reports in progress;

· S3 parents' night had 76% attendance;

· S4 full reports issued.  Supported study now on including Saturday mornings.  Targeted support being provided and targeted parents' night next week.  Study skills evening very well attended;

· S5/S6 full reports to be issued tomorrow.  Targeted parents' evening next week.  UCAS applications ongoing with unconditional offers already received and interviews arranged.  Duke of Edinburgh awards ceremony saw 70+ pupils attending for Bronze and some Silver and Gold.  One team won the prize for the best presentation;

· Children in Need – over £1,000 was raised;

· Funding has been obtained for a dance coach;

· Rugby/football gone well and sponsorship obtained from local businesses to fund tracksuits;

· Debating competition held;

· There is currently difficulty securing supply cover, a citywide issue, but this is causing problems covering two long term sickness absences.  Bill Sargent has returned 3 days per week from his retirement, other retired staff are helping and the Head Teacher/Depute Heads are teaching classes for part of their week.  If any parents know of anyone willing to do this work, Maura McNeil indicated she would provide help to get the person registered with Glasgow City Council.

5
S3 curriculum
5.1
The model currently adopted is for 8 subjects to be chosen for S3 and S4.  The school does not want to change this but provides 3 core periods of PE to S3 pupils.  This stemmed from the requirement to provide 2 hours of PE per week but this has been relaxed to 2 periods per week.  The school therefore intends to provide 2 periods of PE and use the other period to provide 8 week blocks of conversational Spanish and a STEM interdisciplinary project as well as introduce S4 growth mindset early.

5.2
The benefits of this proposal are:

· reduces pressure on PE facilities and allows growth of Senior School PE;

· meets modern language requirements of Broad General Education given choosing a language subject is not compulsory;

· meets technical requirements of Broad General Education as 25% of S3s have not selected a technical subject.

5.3
Focus groups from S2 and S3 were very positive and the Parent Council also thought the 
proposal was good.

6
Communications including proposal for improvements
6.1
Although this topic covers both school and Parent Council communications, the time was primarily spent considering the proposals for school website improvements prepared by Mil Stricevic, which he had agreed at the September meeting to prepare.  

6.2
As the school has staff resourcing issues and there is no legal requirement for it to produce a website, the school, although willing to engage, is unable to provide the capacity to implement significant proposed updates.  Mr Mullen has provided a training session for staff  but the school is dependent on the goodwill of staff to maintain/ update areas relevant to them and it was recognised that some subject areas are better than others.

6.3
Some other schools provide an App which some parents found easier to use/access and funding may be available to develop this.  Again, the school would not have the capacity to do this.

6.4
To improve the website for use by parents, and perhaps pupils, would require the 
commitment of some parent volunteers to improve the existing design, within the parameters 
set by Glasgow City Council, and to upload regular updates.  It was suggested that training 
could be provided for parents at the Parent Council meeting in April with a view to work on 
the website being carried out in the Summer term which is a bit quieter.  Comparisons could 
be made to other schools websites and apps.  It was agreed later in the meeting that this 
should be moved to the February meeting.

6.5
It was acknowledged that the Hyndland Happenings section of the website is updated regularly and that the twitter feed is on the home page.  Laura Forrester agreed to include the list of calendar dates for easy access by parents.  This would have the benefit of showing when information evenings are planned to, for example, disseminate information on selection of subject choices for S3.  It would also show dates of upcoming trips etc.

6.6
A brief discussion was held with regard to text communications from the school regarding pupils, such as informing parents of homework not being completed on time or of excellent work.  As these are computer generated, they take up little resource and it was noted that the pupils had suggested that positive texts were issued as well as the more negative messages.

7
Consultation on Empowering Schools Governance review
7.1
As the deadline for responding to this consultation is 6 January 2017, this was our last 
opportunity to discuss before then.  Dorothy advised that SPTC has issued a note of 
things to think about and indicated that you don't have to answer every question or can 
ignore the question and instead provide your thoughts.  A document has also been issued 
about what the current position is so that parents can understand better what might change.  
Dorothy will forward these to Myrna O'Donnell for onward circulation.  The questions were 
however perceived to be almost impossible for parents/teachers to answer.   

7.2
A general discussion was held and views provided to help inform our considerations.  It was 
agreed that parents should be encouraged to individually respond to the consultation.  Some 
of the views discussed included:

· questions appear to be leading, taking the position that there is a problem which needs to be fixed;

· the school's perspective is that Glasgow City Council is transparent re funding though it is acknowledged that other local authorities may differ and that perhaps grouping of some local authorities into clusters may be beneficial;

· one of the benefits of Glasgow's current approach is access to central support e.g. lawyer, HR and training for probationers;

· Senior School pupils also benefit from opportunities provided via Glasgow City Council, such as the Hub;

· the school considers that it has autonomy over what it spends albeit it needs to report this;

· this was questioned particularly in relation to recruitment choice;

· one area of benefit from the proposed change would be the procurement system where purchases could be made at a lower cost if schools were empowered to do so.

8
Fundraising update
8.1
The fundraising night went well and raised c£180 after deducting £40 to hire the hall.  One point to note is that the member booking the hall must be present at the event on the night.

8.2
Mari Steven is working with Laura Forrester to progress the grant applications and will take 
photographs of the preferred outdoor seating.  Match funding may be required which could 
involve funding from the Parent Council.

9
AOB
9.1
Myrna had checked with Alison Guthrie how much money was in the Parent Council bank account and this is approximately £1,500.  With the quiz night funds, it will be closer to £1,700.  However, the last round of 'Dragons Den' resulted in funds of c£1,100 being provided to school groups and a concern was raised that we weren't in a position to provide further funds at this time, especially if the school might need funding for items such as transport for school trips or match funding for the outdoor seating.  Maura advised that the various clubs were relatively well resourced at this time and had raised funds themselves or obtained sponsorship.  The preference would be for us to retain the money at the moment and use this for higher priority items such as Duke of Edinburgh, a contribution to the outdoor seating etc.  The 'Dragons Den' event planned for February will not therefore take place and this meeting can be used to progress discussions on communications. 

Action points









Responsible
1
Advise anyone willing to carry out supply work of vacancies available
All

2
Volunteers required for web update





All

3
Training to be arranged at Feb meeting for parents re web updating
Maura



4
Papers in connection with consultation to be forwarded to Myrna

Dorothy

5
Consultation papers to be circulated and everyone encouraged to respond
Myrna

6
Funding applications to be made for outdoor seating in liaison


 with the school







Mari 

